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Diary of Events 

March 2016 

Thursday 24th TERM ENDS 12.15pm 

Friday 25th - 

Wednesday 30th 

Year 9 and 10 

Normandy Trip 

Friday 25th - 

Friday 8th April 
EASTER HOLIDAY 

April 2016 

Tuesday 12th 

Year 8 Parents 

Consultation Evening  

5 - 7pm 

Tuesday 19th 
Year 12 University  

Convention at Excel 

Tuesday 19th 
Year 10 Drama Trip - 

The Woman in Black 

Tuesday 26th 

Year 8 Vaccinations in 

Pool Hall 8.30am - 

12.30pm 

Thursday 28th 

Year 7 and 8 Junior 

Maths Challenge 9am - 

10am in Main Hall 

Year 7 are Articulate Champions!  
Congratulations to Amna 
Khan and Georgie Pearce 
who defeated all the older 
students to win the Spring 
round of our Articulate 
Championship on behalf of 
7Th1. Following the form 
rounds the previous week, 
the two girls practised in 
earnest at break and 
lunchtimes, determined to do 
their form proud; and it paid 
off with them beating the 
Year 8 girls by one point! 

Congratulations also, to Mr 
Tizard and Mr Richardson 
who represented staff in the 
final and were clear winners; 
sadly, the competition is only for students but their participation made the event a lot of 
fun! Hopefully they will start a trend and more staff teams will participate next term. 

Thank you, and well done, also to the following students who won the semi final rounds to 
represent their year group in the final: 

¶ Esha Makwana and Libby Trueman 8Ru2 

¶ Lucy Merrington and Emily Gaddes 9Ru1 

¶ Harry Frogell and Tom Calder 10Br1 

Winners and Runners-up 

Mrs Turton, Literacy Coordinator 

Chelsea has secured a place at the University of East 
Anglia to study medicine.  Chelsea is a dedicated and 
conscientious student who has worked consistently 
hard in Sixth Form to achieve A, A, B, and C  grades 
in Maths, Biology, Chemistry and English, 
respectively at AS.  She now has the confidence to 
achieve her goals in her A level exams. 

Congratulations to Chelsea Kyeremateng  

We are all delighted that Chelsea has received an achievable offer which will enable her to 
pursue her career ambitions. 

Mrs Cattermole, Sixth Form Learning Mentor 

As a general rule, The Cavendish School is an orderly, safe place, 
where relationships between staff and visitors, especially parents, 
demonstrate mutual respect and recognition of shared responsibility for 
our pupilsô welfare and educational progress.  Parental involvement is an 
important factor in educational success and in dealing with emerging 
problems at an early stage. 

However, occasionally the behaviour of a few parents can cause severe 
disruption or worse, resulting in abusive or aggressive behaviour 
towards staff.  The Governors of the school have introduced a policy to 
support all of our stakeholders which is now available on the school 
website. 



 

   

This week saw the culmination of a great deal of hard work as 
some of our year 13 students presented the work they had 
been doing for their extended project qualification.   

The extended project qualification (or EPQ) is equivalent to 
half an A level and students are able to undertake a project in 
any area of their choice.  Itôs a great course to do in 
preparation for University and it provides something really 
interesting to talk about in personal statements and at 
university interviews.  Our students also say of the EPQ: ñYou 
gain self-fulfilmentò, ñYou get to know about your own 
strengths and weaknesses as a learnerò, ñIt allows you to raise 
awareness on a subject you feel passionate aboutò, ñYou learn 
how to reference effectively ï an important skill for Universityò. 

?JK Mno^_hnÜm Jl_m_hn[ncih Mo]]_mm! 

The students are assessed through a 5,000 word essay, a 
production log, outlining their initial ideas, research, skills 
learnt and evaluation, and at the end of the process they 
are required to give a presentation about their project to an 
audience where they are asked questions.  This took place 
on Thursday evening in the Pool Hall.   

The students delivered their presentations to their 
supervisors, senior leadership team and invited parents 
and other students in a ómarket placeô style presentation 
evening.  Everybody who spoke to the students 
commented on how interesting their topics were and how 
well the students delivered their presentations.  The 
students spoke eloquently and with a great deal of 
confidence and knowledge about their particular area of 
study and, as you can see from the pictures, the range of 
topics covered was extremely broad.   

Well done to Shannon Collins, Rosie Anne Dance, Millie Glazebrook, Ellie Jackson, Tom Oakley, Adam Rowe, 
Nathan Tamea, Sian Wardle, and Ben Wilkins. 

Mrs F Bridgman, EPQ Coordinator 


